
 

 

 

BCC Lead Officer 
to contact Head 
within 2 working 

days 

Child in Care at risk of exclusion 

Phone carer and social worker to 
share concerns 
Within 24 hours 

 

Email a copy of the exclusion letter securely to The HOPE (thehope@bristol.gov.uk) and contact 
The HOPE for advice and support within 1 working day. If the young person has an EHCP also 

email a copy of the exclusion letter securely to the SEN team (SEN@bristol.gov.uk). 

1. Set up support plan with advice from Natasha Spence (secondary) 
and Kassim Hamid (primary) and invite carer, SW and, if The HOPE 

think it appropriate / necessary link EP Within 7 Days 
2. Notify The HOPE & SIO The Same Day  

3. Make full referral to link EP (this will be charged unless part of a 
HOPE request to EP) The Same Day (Primary schools only) 

 

1. Final review of PSP to include 
pupil, link EP, Carer, SW, The HOPE 

 2. Action plan agreed 

1. The HOPE sets up CiC causing 
concern meeting Within 24 Hours 

2.  The HOPE informs SIO  

Support plan in place, monitored, 
and successful 

No 

Monitor & keep in contact 

CiC Still at risk of exclusion 

Set up PSP & invite carer, SW, & link EP 

Resolved? 

No 

Resolved? Yes 

Resolved? Yes Monitor & keep in contact 

No 

CiC No longer at risk 
of exclusion 

Monitor through 
PEP 

Yes 

No 

Action plan to resolve 
issues  

 cc to HT, appropriate 

SM, SW, carer 

No 

Monitor through PEP Yes 

Yes 

Phone Alison 
Hurley within 1 

working day 

Extreme 
Incident? 

 

Fixed 

Term 

No 
 

Yes Arrange 
education 
From Day 

One 

Key 
CiC: Children in Care 
EP: Educational Psychologist 
PSP: Pastoral Support Programme 
SIO: School Improvement Officer 
SM: Service Manager 
SW: Social Worker 
The HOPE: Bristol’s virtual school. Headteacher – 
Rachael Pryor  

Process for reducing Fixed Term Exclusion of Children in Care 
 

 

Supporting Children in Care 
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